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Dear Parents and Friends of Troop 243, 
Troop Outings & Activities – September starts out with a great opportunity to learn about the basics related to maintaining bicycles.  We also complete 10 and 15-mile bike rides required to earn the cycling merit badge.  We hold the second Troop based Junior Youth Leadership Training session for all of our current and future leaders who have not had this training.  We will then host an open house that will be followed up by the troop’s open house camp out.  We will participate in the Court of Honor to celebrate Matthew Moermond’s attainment of Eagle Scout and end the month taking a look at robotics.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.

September 1, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Cycling

September 8, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – Prepare for Open House
September 15, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Troop Open House 
September 22, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting - Robotics

September 29, 7:00 PM - Troop Meeting - Robotics

Cycling Merit Badge – We are going to be doing several things to help the boys earn the Cycling merit badge.  We will do a 15-mile ride on September 6th and a 10-mile ride on September 19.  The Troop meeting of September 1st, covered knowledge that a boy has to have to earn the cycling merit badge.  The scouts then have to demonstrate that knowledge to the merit badge councilor or another adult leader who can confirm it.  Additional bike rides are scheduled in October and November so check the calendar for the schedule.
Junior Youth Leadership Training –Troop 243 intends to host leadership training sessions two times per year with the next one scheduled for September 11th.  It is preferred that every scout have this training prior to taking on a leadership position such as Patrol Leader or Senior Patrol Leader.  
Order of the Arrow – The next Order of the Arrow ordeal weekend will be September 17, 18 and 19 at Tunnel Mill.   

Open House & Open House Camp Out – Our open house will be held on September 15 with the open house camp out scheduled for the following weekend.  Be sure and invite any potential scouts to both events.  A boy does not have to have had the opportunity to be a Cub Scout in order to join the Boy Scouts.  Inviting a guest is a requirement to earn 1st class rank.
Eagle Court of Honor – We are proud to announce that we will celebrate Matthew Moermond earning Eagle rank in a Court of Honor on September 19th at 4:00.  If you are available, please take the time to stop in and congratulate Matthew!

Troop Leadership meetings – The PLC meeting will be held on Sunday September 26th at 4:00 at St. Barnabas.  The adult meetings are scheduled for 7:00 and 8:00 on Monday September 27th.  All boys are invited to participate in the PLC and all adults are invited to join us for the adult leadership meetings.

Pictures! – Frank Hulsman will add any link you may have to troop pictures to the Troop 243 web site so we can all see them.  If you have pictures on the net with a link we can access, send the link to Frank and he will add it to the Troop 243 web site.  Our link: http://www.troop243.com/page.php?page=photos
Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership, but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our bus is paid by the Friends of Troop 243.  Friends of Troop 243 is funded by the Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function please stop him and ask him for one or both of these cards and he will be glad to give you one.  
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Troop 243 Anniversary Court of Honor – Our celebration of the 41st anniversary of Troop 243 was held on August 28th.  Eighty-Eight merit badges were doled out during the meeting.  In fact, Kevin Tobin earned 10 Merit Badges, which is, more than any scout that we are aware has ever earned at one quarterly Court of Honor.  Eighteen boys made 20 rank advancements this quarter.   Matthew Moermond attained the rank of Eagle Scout and Joseph Wuertz earned a Bronze Palm as he continues to be active in the troop.  We also gave an award to Paul Koprucki for his 5 years of service as the troop’s Advancement Chairman.  Frank Hulsman gave out the annual Mark Zimmerer award for scouting excellence to Joseph Wuertz.  The Mark Zimmerer Award committee decided that Joseph is the scout nominated who best illustrates the values demonstrated by Mark Zimmerer.  Lastly, all of the troop’s new leadership was installed including Zachary Yates as the new Senior Patrol Leader, his assistants and the troop’s Patrol Leaders.

Miscellaneous – We will attend the LHC Centennial Jamboree and the early bird date for registration is September 10th.  Commit by then and save $5.00.   We plan to schedule a new parent meeting and dinner on October 10th at 4:00 so please watch for that.  Troop leadership will be invited to participate in the dinner at 5:30.  Frank Hulsman will be forwarding information related to the next Seabase payment due date.  There are still openings available for the Sailing version for an adult and a few scouts.  U of L Football Ticket money and reservations are due at Wednesday’s Patrol Meetings.
Yours in Scouting,

 Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary

First things first of course, so we start with the fun and games.





Zachary Yates is sworn in by Scoutmaster Joe Lynch as the new Senior patrol Leader





Pictured above is the recipient of the Mark Zimmerer Award, Joseph Wuertz.  In the picture from L to R are Frank Hulsman, Jerry Zimmerer, Joseph, Regina Zimmerer and Linda Wuertz.








